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( )

Bill No.
HB 365









( ) Resolution No.


( ) Amendment No.


SUBJECT/TITLE
An ACT relating to wages and hours

SPONSOR
Representative Mary Lou Marzian

NOTE SUMMARY

Fiscal Analysis:

X
Impact


No Impact

Indeterminable Impact

Level(s) of Impact:

X
State

X
Local
X
Federal

Budget Unit(s) Impact
state health care /Medicaid-paid facilities in Kentucky

Fund(s) Impact:

X
General


Road
X
Federal


X (Agency Revenue Funds)
Restricted Agency (Type)

(Other)

FISCAL SUMMARY

______________________________________________________________________________

Fiscal Estimates
2003-2004
2004-2005
2005-2006
Future Annual

Rate of Change

Revenues (+/-)





Expenditures (+/-)

indeterminable
indeterminable
indeterminable

Net Effect





_____________________________________________________________________________

MEASURE'S PURPOSE: 

HB 365 will establish a maximum hourly work day and work week for nonsupervisory employees of a health facility; create definitions for terms; prohibit an employer from working a nonsupervisory employee in excess of an agreed-to predetermined and regularly scheduled daily work shift, or over a 40 hour work week except in emergency situations; amend KRS 337.990 to establish penalties and provide that penalties assessed shall be paid to the Kentucky nursing incentive scholarship fund; amend KRS 314.027 to conform with the Act.

PROVISION/MECHANICS: 

Maximum hourly work days and work weeks would be agreed upon and enforced for nonsupervisory personnel in health care facilities, except in the case of emergency situations, in this state. Penalties would be imposed on employers who violated the daily and weekly hourly work requirements.

FISCAL EXPLANATION: 

The degree to which adequate staffing of health care facilities could take place without violating the agreed upon work day and work week hourly requirements is unknown. Employers may need to increase payrolls of health care facilities if staffing levels could not be maintained to conform with the work hour requirements. Any increase in cost would put pressure on the Medicaid Benefits budget to increase payment costs. Current shortages in nursing and health care support fields would likely increase such costs for employers.
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